Wamic Rural Fire Protection Districts Board Meeting 
Sept-21-2024


The meeting called to order by President Larry Warren at 1003

Board Members present: Larry Warren, Neil Senger, John Creel, John Ickes. Members min the audience Merl Hlauka, Ass. Chief John Goleman, George Hatfield, Chief Larry Magill.
Minutes of last meeting July 20,2024:  Motion to accept these minutes was made by John C. and seconded by Neal S.  motion was approved.
Correspondence:  none
Treasurer’s Report:   See attached P&L and Balance sheet. 

Chiefs report: 
CWDG update will be signing in the next several weeks.  A special thank you to all the farmers that HELPED with the fires.  Update on Josh Thompson funeral s special thank you to OSFM and all the support from Local and state and federal government that help put the service on.   
ISO update: on the new ISO rating for the Rock Creek is done lowered from a 9b to a 5Y.  Chief Magill will be attending RC board meeting to notify of the changes, and make sure property owners reach out to their insurance companies of the changes to help lower there premiums.  

Training  
Due to the busy schedule all training has been suspended until Oct 1.  
Upcoming training with DPSST life fire training and Nov 1,2,3 Fire Officer training 

Safety- none 

New Business

John C. went to a meeting in the Dalles for a Medical transport option called MASA program.  This is an option for local people for a life flight service just not for local response but all over the World coverage. 
Tax Committee has made a dissension due to the response for the committee members that going for a tax base at this time is not a good idea.  Due to the high taxes that people are paying already and the amount that the district would have to ask for, the committee decided that it would be best to stay a donation-based department NOT a taxing fire district as it is too high of a dollar amount for the tax payer to carry.   
Looking at needing to add onto the RC station and getting Ideas for an engineer on what we would need to do for an addition to meet the ISO requirements for a tender for year-round storage. 

Meeting was adjourned at 1103
Prepared and Summitted by Chief Larry Magill

